Presidents Council Update June 22, 2022
UPDATE INCLUDES:

o Federal Beach Project

o New Development on SHI

o Highlights of the 6/15/2021 PC Member Meeting

o Upcoming meeting schedule

FEDERAL BEACH PROJECT
At the June PC Member Meeting, Joshua Revord, SLC Erosion District, provided further update on the Project.  The good news is it moves forward in keeping with the original timeline, a November 2021 start of construction, thanks to a “one-time temporary exception” from the Corp. for the sole remaining construction easement. Though it will not delay the project, in time the Corp ultimately still requires a perpetual easement for the Eustace owned beachfront at Kyle G’s. Efforts continue in that regard and hopefully it is obtained to avoid unnecessary loss of an estimated $130,00+/- in federal funding. Additional upcoming dates:  On July 6th, the BOCC will confirm the financial arrangements for the bond to fund the costs until taxes are levied and collected.  The solicitation of contractor bids is expected to go out July 15th, with construction to begin no earlier than November.      

Harvey Alligood provided an update regarding the funding of the “local share”. Though work remains there is some progress and some positive developments to report, in large measure due to your earlier letters to Howard Tipton and the County Commissioners, namely:

· As reported from the May members meeting, and reconfirmed in a subsequent meeting with Commissioner Cathy Townsend, she “is in favor of all St. Lucie residents sharing the cost to maintain the beaches”.  All St. Lucie residents benefit from and are able to use the beaches and should share in the cost.”  (The attached PC letter to Commissioner Townsend voices our appreciation for her support.)

· Howard Tipton's most definitive response/statement to date, "As to the budget process, please be assured that your request for additional county funding will be considered as we develop the budget for the coming year. The County will be a good neighbor through this process and its contribution will cover, at a minimum, the public beachfront.”
· Commissioner Hutchinson has committed/acknowledged a similar minimum with the door left open. 

The work that remains is to convince a majority, at least three of the five Commissioners to support county-wide funding sources BEFORE their annual early July Budget Informal meetings which typically provide consensus directives to the Budget staff and lay the foundation for the ultimate budget adopted in Aug./Sept. of each year.  (Please see the attached document with additional information including the PC’s most recent letters and if you have not already done so, add YOUR voice as soon as possible by July 5th.)

NEW DEVELOPMENT ON SHI
Ouanalao/Seaside Resort.  On the agenda for the July 6th BOCC meeting is the Conditional Use Permit for review and approval by the Board.   More information will be provided as it becomes available.
HIGHLIGHTS OF 6/15/2021 PC MEMBER MEETING
Guest Speaker - SLC Sheriff's Chief Deputy - Brian Heaton, Island Safety and Storm Protection
Island Safety
With a focus on prevention, a newly formed Intelligence Unit focuses on crime and data of those who most likely commit crimes and where these crimes take place.  Flyers were sent to all boat owners in May and June telling them to “Be Alert”.  Theft is on the rise those months.

Warning!!! “Lock IT or Lose IT”.
The Sheriff’s department staffs to support NHI and SHI similarly to address common needs. 

Beach Access

September 2020 a special unit was put together to be more proactive with regard to crimes on the beach.  License Plate detection is used when crossing onto and off the barrier island, both South and North Islands.  Six (6) analysts provide data from the cameras to help solve more crimes; 80% more crimes have been solved than 20 years ago.  Martin County also has a similar License Plate Detection system that is compatible with St Lucie County and creates a choke point for criminals.  Indian River will soon have a comparable system.  
Six (6) detectives are assigned to the beaches.  4-wheel drive trucks have replaced some of the cars (less expensive) to be able to access the beaches.  The Marine unit is set up at Pelican Yacht Club.  Two larger boats will be sold and within the next 2 months smaller boats will be purchased that will enable patrol of areas like Nettles Island, fingers, county parks and areas near homes.

Drones are also available for use to help solve crimes.

Watch Command.  Lieutenant Scott Wells (772-462-3320 or WellsS@stluciesheriff.com) has been assigned to North and South Beaches.   For any issues or resources, contact Captain over patrol operations, Captain Matt Shellar.    Permanent deputies have been assigned to each NHI & SHI beach area to be consistent with service to the community.  Holidays and summer, deputies are ramped-up at the beaches.
Taser and body cameras have been purchased and all officers with be provided training in both by October.

Question was asked about legality of dogs on the beach.  Walton Rocks is a Dog friendly beach.  Otherwise, all other public beaches are not dog friendly.  Owners should keep dogs on a leash at all times and clean-up.  Service and emotional dogs are allowed on all beaches.

Storm Protection. Mandatory Evacuation is advised but cannot be enforced.  Notify the Sheriff’s Department if you are staying in your home.

June 1, 2019 Sheriff Department did away with the placard used to return to the island. (The letters from both St Lucie and Martin County describing the return process are on the PC website. 

Currently two (2) pieces of identification is required once return to the island is allowed.

The two documents may be Government issued ID plus utility bill, tax statement, or insurance statement.  
Workers on the island may have their employer provide on letter-head their purpose for entering the island   They must also have government ID.  Employers may also call 772-871-5303 to add the employee to a list allowing reentry to the island.

Guest Speaker SLC Mosquito Control District - Terrill Mincey, Mosquito Control Operations and the Impact on the Island.

POWER POINT SLIDES ARE AVAILABLE ON THE PC WEBSITE FOR MORE INFORMATION. (Governmental Affairs Committee page https://www.pcofhi.com/updates/category/governmental-affairs)
The Mission of Mosquito Control is to reduce the disease factors and nuisance of mosquitos.

Mosquito Control District was created in 1926.  2nd in the State to Indian River.  350 square miles is covered with 35 full and part-time employees.

Integrated mosquito management is conducted with trucks spraying, plane spraying, placing chemicals in the water, but largely through impoundments.

Impoundments are man-made dykes.  They are flooded April-October with pumps into the mangroves, which simulates high-tide. Technology has improved the process to meet State requirements.  Mosquitos are collected in traps to identify types of mosquitos in the area and how many.  The maintenance of impoundments keeps the mosquito population down, but cannot eradicate them.

Educational outreach is an important part of Mosquito Control District through Festivals, School Programs and Skeet-Skoot (run at the impoundments).

New technology is being used in Mosquito Control just as it is changing the way the Sheriff’s department does its business.  The presentation provides examples of technology being implemented.  

For more information call 772-462-1692 or see the website:  www.stluciemosquito.org .

Federal Beach Project Update

See the Federal Beach Project segment at the top of this Update.

UPCOMING MEETINGS
No Member Meetings scheduled in July or August.  Special meetings will be scheduled, if needed.

Next Member Meeting is September 21, 2021 at 2:00 pm, via ZOOM.
The PC Board will continue to meet throughout the summer and work on issues of importance to the membership.   All updates to beach renourishment and county issues will be posted on the website.
Have a safe and happy summer…see you in September.

Presidents Council Board of Directors

